
Important Items in this newsletter: 
 Diary Dates 

 Attendance - including Term Time Absences 

 Food Bank Donations 

Dear All 
It is hard to believe that we have come to the end 
of the Autumn Term - the fifteen weeks have 
passed very quickly. 
The penultimate week of term was all about                

productions with three dress rehearsals and 5 performances.   All 
of the children in our school had a chance to take part in at least 
one performance as we feel it is really important to provide           
children with a full range of experiences (a truly broad and              
balanced curriculum).  We had some lovely messages from                 
parents saying how much they enjoyed the shows and the fact 
that they gave everyone a chance to shine.  These performances 
don’t happen without a lot of hard work, so we would like to 
take this opportunity to thank families for providing costumes 
and helping children to learn their lines, also the staff who often 
work in their own time to make sure everything goes smoothly.  
Our KS2 choir has continued to perform at a range of venues, 
including several local care homes and at the MS Society.  They 
also took part in ‘Light Up Shoreham’ for the first time.  Our 
EYFS/ KS1 choir also performed at a local care home for the first 
time and helped to make a 101 year old’s Christmas! 
This week the children from Years 4,5 and 6 buddied up with                   
younger children, helping them with a range of Christmas crafts.  
It was lovely to see the older pupils supporting their younger 
friends and being proud of their achievements. 
There have also been some Christmas visitors: EYFS and KS1 all 
enjoyed a special pantomime earlier in the week and even             
Father Christmas popped in to   
deliver some presents.  
On   Wednesday we all arrived at 
school to see the hedges full of 
knitted angels and we would like to 
thank Southwick Methodist Church 
for their kind Christmas wishes. 
We hope that you all have an                 
enjoyable Christmas and look            
forward to welcoming everyone 
back for the Spring Term on              
Tuesday 7th January 2020. 
    Julia Sherlock (Headteacher) 
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Congratulations to our                        
 

Stars of the Week  
    

   These awards are given out in  
   Celebration Assembly every Friday  

 

 

Class  w/ending 

6.12.19  

w/ending 

13.12.19 

 

1MS Luna Arissa  

1AT Ryley Archie  

2KB George Louis  

2SJ Anisa Tierney-Rose  

3JB Bella Harry   

3LS  Lydia Sonny  

4KL Akin Michael  

4FM Malachi Aston  

5CP  Freya Leon  

5RW Joshua Connor  

6HS Jack  Laurie  

6SG  Jessica Gabriel  

Sport  Ronnie O  

Forest  Alfie P  

    

Christmas Raffle 

Thank you to everyone who supported the PTA Christmas Raffle. It was a great success with 

over £1400 raised for school funds.  Highlights included both choirs singing and a great          

performance from our harmonica players.   

Local businesses were very generous, ensuring there were some amazing raffle prizes.  The 

PTA organised the whole event and we really appreciate the support they continue to                

provide.  Please look out for new events in the Spring Term. 



Attendance  Update 

Overall attendance is now very close to our  target of 96%.  We are however starting to get more 

requests for term time absences.  We realise some absences are unavoidable but it would really 

help if families didn't book holidays in term time.  We cannot authorise any holidays in term time 

as the expectation is that holidays are taken within the 13 weeks of holiday time across the school 

year. In line with our locality schools we can only authorise exceptional absences  such as one 

day for a close family wedding.  

As you all know school attendance is incredibly important as it can have an impact on both your 

child’s learning and their friendship groups.  Our school target is to be at least in line with national 

figures: 96%; anything lower could have an impact on our Outstanding judgement.                   

Each week classes have the opportunity to win attendance awards for the best attendance. Well 

done to the following classes: 

w/ending 6th December 2019  

KS1 1st place with 96.7%% 1AT, KS2 1st place with 99.7% 4FM 

Whole School Attendance w/ending 6th December =  95.7% 

w/ending 13th December 2019  

KS1 1st place with 98% 2KB , KS2 1st place with 98.3% 6SG 

Whole School Attendance w/ending 13th December = 96% 

Overall school attendance currently stands 95.9% 

Christmas Competitions 
We were once again able to hold our annual Christmas Bauble                   

competition. The winning designers were:  Tabitha, Lottie and Gracie.  

The children were awarded one of the beautiful wooden baubles to 

take home and we added a set to our school Christmas Tree. 

We were also given a very generous present of a Christmas Hamper by 

one of our parents so we decided to ask the children what their special 

Christmas wish would be.  The children were encouraged to think of 

‘gifts’ for the world such as peace and happiness, education for all, and 

enough food for everyone       

rather than presents such as 

play stations!  The hamper was 

then presented to one lucky    

pupil.  We’d like to take this opportunity to 

thank  all of the generosity that has been shown 

in the last few weeks, including: Children in 

Need, coat donations, Reverse Advent Calendar   

donations and charity collections.  

My Christmas wish is... 



Term Dates for your Diary 
         
 
Spring Term 2020 
Monday 6th January     All   INSET Day  (School closed to pupils) 
Tuesday 7th January    All   First day of Spring Term 
Mon 17th - Fri 21st February   All                       Half Term Holiday 
Friday 3rd April     All   Last day of Spring Term 
Summer Term 2020 
Monday 20th April    All   INSET Day (School closed to pupils) 
Tuesday 21st April    All   First day of Summer Term 
Mon 25th - Fri 29th June   All                        Half Term Holiday 
Thursday 16th July    All   Last day of Summer Term (pupils) 
Autumn Term 2020 
Monday 7th September 2020  All   Start of Autumn Term (next academic year) 

School Admissions—Sept 2020 

Was your child born between 1 Sept 2015 and 31 August 2016? 

If so they are eligible to start school in September 2020. 

Apply Online at :  www.westsussex.gov.uk/admissions from  

Monday 7th October. 

Closing date for applications is Wednesday 15th January 2020. 

For additional advice you can call: 03330 142 903 

Mrs Julia Sherlock, Headteacher,   

Eastbrook Primary Academy,  

Manor Hall Road, Southwick   

Tel :01273 874050                

Email: office@eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk                

Website: www.eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk 

Productions 

In the penultimate week of term we     

enjoyed three more productions:             

‘A Miracle in Town’ from EYFS,                 

‘The Sleepy Shepherd’ from KS1 and 

‘Straw and Order’ from Lower KS2.   

Thank you to everyone who joined us 

for one or more of these performances.  

We hope they made you feel a little 

more ‘Christmassy’! 

Spring Term—After School Clubs 

A separate letter has been sent out detailing the clubs.  Clubs start w/c 

20th January, unless otherwise advised.  Bookings will open on 8th  

January via ParentPay. 



Rev Frank’s Assemblies 

Rev Frank Okai-Sam (Rev Frank to our children) is the new minister based at the Methodist Church 

at the end of Manor Hall Road.  He has kindly agreed to become a governor and has also led two 

whole school assemblies.   

The first involved a magic trick and the second was a 

very funny retelling of  the nativity story which              

involved Rev Frank playing all of the parts and the 

children having to point out a few mistakes in the             

story!   

Our EYFS and KS1 children also had a chance to visit 

the  Methodist Church earlier this week to see how it 

has been decorated for Christmas. 

Costumes 

We have had a fantastic idea from one of our parents to collect any costumes that children have 

outgrown to pass onto younger children in the school.  This prevents on-going waste. We were 

thinking of Nativity,  Christmas Jumpers, World Book Day and WOW day costumes, like the  

Egyptians or Bakers.  If you have any costumes you would be prepared to donate to the school 

we will collect them in and then offer them to parents before performances, WOW days etc.  If 

you have any such items please hand them into the office or your class teacher so that we can 

organise them  appropriately.   Many thanks. 

Christmas Dinner 

It was fantastic to see so many children enjoying their           

Christmas Dinner.  Our kitchen team prepared approximately 

350 meals from scratch with every potato peeled and every 

carrot scraped!  The special Christmas biscuits were also 

homemade.   

We are so lucky to have a 

chef in school preparing our 

food daily. If your child has 

not tried one of these meals 

it would be great if you 

could encourage them to 

give it a go; particularly in 

EYFS and KS1 where there 

is no cost to parents.  



Playtimes 
As a school we are keen to ensure our children enjoy every part of the school day.  To support       
pupils at less structured times of the day we have asked Mrs Groves to be our Play Lead.  We 
have leaders for all of the different curriculum subjects (Miss Johnstone for instance is our PE lead 
and Mrs Green is our music lead) so it made sense for us to have a nominated play lead,              
particularly as children spend several hours a week on the playground.  As we have mentioned 
previously, Mrs Groves is working hard to improve the school grounds, with additional trees to 
provide spaces on the field for children to play and access shade.  She is also working improve the 
playground environment.  KS2 playground has now been zoned with a range of activities            
available to children, including a sports area led by our PE technician, Mr Farthing, and a quiet 
zone.  Older pupils also support younger children with their play.   

Mrs Groves has started to contact local businesses for resources and Gardner & Scardifield Ltd    
responded immediately by offering sandbags to 
counterweight the basketball/netball stands.  We’d 
like to thank them for their support.   

If anyone would be able to help us lay a short path 
to join one of our playgrounds to the main building 
we would really appreciate hearing from you.  We 
are really keen to improve the school and would 
always welcome any help that can be offered . 

Visit to the Houses of Parliament 

Pupils from our School Council had the chance 

to visit the Houses of Parliament this week.  

This included  an exhibition and a tour of the 

building.  Our local MP, Tim Loughton, made 

an extra special effort to meet up with them 

all and spent time pointing out different           

aspects of the building.  He also gave them ac-

cess to rooms the public do not normally visit 

and found a rather grand room for them to eat 

their packed lunches in.  He emailed to say, 

“(The children )were an absolute delight, very 

polite and a real credit to the school. “ 








